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Police investigate a suicide incident in Central Province  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) in Tulagi are investigating a 
suicide incident of a 30-year-old female person at Mabulu settlement in Small Ngella. 

RSIPF Commissioner Mr Mostyn Mangau said the suicide incident happened on 28 August 
2022   at the home of the deceased where she allegedly hung herself with a linen cloth 
(lavalava). 

Commissioner Mangau said the deceased tied a linen cloth on the cross-beam brace on the 
roof of her house and tied up her neck and hung herself. 
  
Mr Mangau said police are working with the community on this suicide incident to establish 
what the real motives behind the suicide but there has been a family issue concerning the 
incident. 

He said the deceased was a married woman with a small eight months old baby boy. Police 
appeal to those who may have any information about this suicide incident to liaise with 
Tulagi police. 
  
The Police Chief expressed his condolences to the relatives of the deceased for the loss of their 
loved one. We pray for comfort during this sad moment. 
  
Tulagi police can be contacted on phone 32117 or call the police free toll line on phone 999. 
 
 

//End// 
 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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